
October 20, 2023


Mr. Gregory S Overstreet
Unit Manager, Division of Water Resources
Water Based Systems Unit
Jackson Environmental Field Office
1625 Hollywood Dr.
Jackson, Tn. 38305

Re:  CAP for NOV from Compliance Evaluation Inspection	

Dear Mr. Overstreet,


The following is our response to your letter concerning the inspection done on our Wastewater Treatment Plant, Collection System and Laboratory.

The list of issues mentioned are addressed as follows:

1. Our used power generator is slated to be hooked up in the next month. We contacted a local electrical contractor we use and got a quote to install the generator and transfer switch to our electrical incoming feed.
2. The mechanical bar screen is to be replaced with another design on our upcoming project funded by our ARP funds.
3. A crane company has been contacted lift our aerator diffuser arms up out of the tank to inspect the damage to bottom of the arms. From that point forward, we should be able to raise and lower the arms as needed. This will be accomplished in next couple of weeks if all goes well with the crane company.
4. The erosion at base of aerator has been addressed.
5. The blowers on the aeration basins are to be replaced in our ARP project. The blowers are not that old and have been unreliable since installation. We hopefully can acquire a better brand or type of blowers. Our engineer is hopeful this can help with our problem.
6. The equalization basin is a necessary tool to protect the plant from slug discharges from the collection system and wet weather I & I flows. We are developing a strategy with a contractor for a solution to seal the crack in the most unintrusive manner. Timeline is unknown. Hopefully in the next couple of months.
7. The clogged center pipe feeding the clarifier has been our focus for the last week or two. We are hoping to keep working to unclog the pipe in the near future. 
8. Our final clarifier with the clogged return line has been put back online as of October 11.
9. The power line to the belt press has been restored. Put back into operation, but experienced problem. The company (Phoenix) is scheduled to have a technician here 24th to see if we can get it operating properly. We have it listed in our ARP project, but we are checking on viability of repairing it. Which would be more immediate.
10. Saco lift station has to have the entire pump replaced. Pump and associated parts have been ordered. Timeframe should be in November. David St. lift station has been repaired. 
11.  Polar Bar lift station has been repaired.
12.  Contractor has worked up a quote to install new roof system and replace incoming electrical service on side of building. He is expecting a end of November delivery date on the roofing system. End of October or first of November timeframe for the replacement of incoming electrical repair..



If you have any questions, please contact me at 731-694-3154.

Sincerely,

Billy J. Wood
Superintendent 
McKenzie Water Dept.

cc. Ryan Griffin
      Gabbi Kline
